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No 502      Tuesday 12.5.98    Evening management meeting.

Colin Thompson, Kevin Lewis, Christine Croton, Catriona Corfield,  Debbie Jackson, Graham French, Jane Edgar, Hamish Dublon, Quentin Mair + me = 10.

We were joined on-site by Sue Jarvis, Trustee of Buxton Heath, Andy Millar of English Nature, and Harry Bowell of Norfolk Wildlife Trust.

...........................................................................................................

PROPOSED CLEARANCE WORK

Andy and Harry revealed that 75% of the trees and scrub which line the northern bank of the stream will be removed in Autumn 1998. It is felt that the southern side of the stream displays the “ideal” grading from heath to rich fen , and the proposed, drastic clearance plan is designed to make the northern side much like its southern counterpart.

I have marvelled at the view across the valley mire for many years, as have many of you. It is one of the views of the site which makes the place so special, and so unique. Unfortunately, aesthetics hold no sway when conservation decisions are made. The European directives must be adhered to, and these wetlands areas must be maintained at all costs.

The shelter afforded to basking Adders and Lizards from the chill north wind is not a consideration. The scrub which has interested Blackcaps and Garden Warblers must be cleared. After all, there are plenty of other sites where they can find equally interesting scrub. But if species find their requirements on other sites, then does it not follow that they may not visit OUR site ?  I have always felt that the reason Buxton Heath has so many diverse species is because there are so many diverse habitats (and mini-habitats).

Of course I am concerned about our lovely wetland drying out, and the large trees alongside the stream must draw large quantities of water, much of which is lost during the process of transpiration.  I was pleased that monitoring of water abstraction was mentioned 

on the night, as I feel this is a bigger threat to the site than tree-thirst.

A plus-point to come from the meeting was that the Buxton Heath Wildlife Group will be allowed a say as to which 25% of the tree and scrub cover will be left in place. The conservation bodies are looking at a few tightly-packed “islands”  of scrub to be left in situ.

Harry Bowell should be getting in touch soon to arrange another evening meeting where we can air our “preservation” views. 

In a bid to reduce damage to the site a “Sno-cat” tractor will be used. This machine exerts very low ground pressure, but it is not known how much ground pressure will be exerted by the diggers also mentioned, which will dig up some of the trees by the roots. The roots and heavy wood will be winched across the site, with some wood being chipped on-site.

I realise that the work is for the long-term good of the site, but having spent so much time studying and caring for the delicate plants and tiny creatures found there, I do tend to cringe when I hear the terms “heavy plant equipment” and “contractors”. I’m probably far too sensitive, but would the Group have existed if I’d been otherwise ?

GRAZING PROPOSALS

Grazing experiments will continue, and the site will soon play host to 10 Hereford cattle, owned by a farmer as opposed to the NWT.

The cattle should arrive during June. I am hoping to be informed of the arrival date/time of “our herd” so that I can capture the event on film. It might be good on a Saturday when we could assist the farmer with the unloading. That could provide quite a spectacle!

Future work for the Group will be tackling the scrub on the southern part of the site.

Record note:  Several Woodcock Scolopax rusticola were seen flying and heard piping over the site during our site visit.

Until next time,    

                              Best wishes from  Colin Penny.

